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1. PROBLEM PRESENTED: 

 
The 2015 enactment of HB 2331 contained an erroneous effective date, which was not approved 
by the Estate Planning Section or the Public Affairs Committee. The effective date should be 
changed so that it carries an effective date similar to the effective date of the 2013 legislation. 
The effective date will not be retroactive, but instead will apply to legal proceedings 
commenced after the effective date of the 2017 legislation. That is the same approach that was 
taken in 2013, and should have been taken in 2015. 

 
2. SOLUTION: 

 
The effective date of the amendments made by 2015 HB 2331 should be corrected to be the 
same as used in prior legislation. 

 
 


